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Mr. Ile Krezo

President of the Governing Board

Federation Payment Bureau

Federation of Bosnia and Herzegovina
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OHR-RRTF/LA/2002/501

Dear Mr. Krezo,

On 27 April 2000, the High Representative for Bosnia and Herzegovina issued a Decision that bans the reallocation of state owned property, including former socially-owned property. On the other hand, Article 44 of the Internal Payments System Law (“Official Gazette of the Federation of Bosnia and Herzegovina”, number 15/00) entrusted the Governing Board of the Payment Bureau of the Federation of Bosnia and Herzegovina with the implementation of the transformation of the Bureau and the divestment of all its powers and assets, according to a plan adopted and approved by the Governing Board. 

In order to ensure a full compliance with the above cited legal provisions in a manner posing no obstacle to the implementation of the tasks entrusted with the Governing Board of the Federation Payment Bureau, I inform you that the Governing Board is hereby authorized to implement the tasks stemming from Article 44 of the Internal Payments System Law, without an obligation to submit individual waiver requests. 

This authorization is, however, granted under the following understandings and conditions:

1) Property that is to be reallocated pursuant to Article 44 of the Internal Payments System Law is proved to be used by the former Federation Payment Bureau. This will not be the case if a court of competent jurisdiction, under a final and binding decision, brings into question the right of ownership or use of the property subject to reallocation.

2) Property of the former Federation Payment Bureau may only be transferred to another state body, on the basis of a decision of the Governing Board of the Federation Payment Bureau. The transfer is in the best public interest and in no way affects privatization, restitution or rights of a third party.

3) OHR reserves the right to monitor the implementation of the tasks entrusted by Article 44 of the Internal Payments System Law with the Governing Board of the Federation Payment Bureau. In that respect, the Governing Board of the Federation Payment Bureau will provide to OHR in a timely manner all decisions transferring property of the former Federation Payment Bureau to another state body, as well as the evidence that all the above conditions have been met. 

If any of the above stated understandings and conditions fail to be fulfilled, this authorization will cease to be valid with immediate effect and the appropriate steps will be taken to treat this action as an illegal allocation of state owned property.     

Sincerely,

Ambassador Peter Bas-Backer

Deputy High Representative for Return and Reconstruction 
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